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The Transfiguration of the Lord 
 

“And he was transfigured before them; 

his face shone like the sun and his 

clothes became white as light.”   
- Matthew 17:2 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Thank you all for your prayers for our  
mission trip to Guatemala. It was a very 
fruitful time and all who were there felt 
that God was very close to us. 
 
As you will probably know, Theresa Rider, who has been 
our director of Youth Ministry for the past four and a half 
years, has taken a teaching position at Blessed Trinity 
School in Richfield. She has served our parish with great 
faith and commitment, and we wish her all the best in this 
new season of her life. You will be missed Theresa. 
 
During the month of August, we are glad to have with us, 
Ryan Black, a Scottish seminarian. He is on a summer 
placement to learn more about the Church here and to 
connect with the Companions of Christ. Let’s give him a 
warm welcome.  
 
God bless, 
 

Fr. Tony 

Attention  
Liturgical Ministers!   

 

We are preparing the Liturgical Min-
ister Schedules for September, Octo-

ber and November, including Altar 
Servers, Cross Bearers, Communion 

Ministers, Gift Bearers, Greeters, 
Lectors and Sacristans. If you have 
any scheduling requests (change in 
Mass time, unavailable weekends, 

substitute only, etc.), please update 
your profile in the Ministry Schedul-

ing Software no later than  
August 15th or contact Char Nee at 

952.472.8206 or 
cnee@ourladyofthelake.com for  

assistance. (Don’t forget to consider 
your away dates over Labor Day, 

MEA, and Thanksgiving!) Thank you!  
 

To Enter Your Away Dates 
 

1. Log in to Ministry Scheduler Pro 
 

2. Select “My Profile” Tab 
 

3. Press “Add” under Unavailable                       
Dates/Times 

 

4. Enter your away dates 
 

5. Check the block – if for all  
family members 

 

6. Press OK/OK Add Another Date 
 

7. Press Submit at the bottom  
of the page. 

 
Or call contact Char for  

her assistance. 

Is There More to Life  
Than This? 

 
Join us on Monday evenings from 
6:00 - 8:00pm starting in September 
for ALPHA and ask questions, share 
ideas, build friendships & experience 
the love of God through the power 
of the Holy Spirit. Alpha is an oppor-
tunity to explore life & the Christian 
faith in a friendly, open & informal 
environment. Each session involves 
food, a main talk & some time to say 
what you think. It’s fun, relaxed, free 
& open to everyone. Get more infor-
mation or register online at:  
 

   ourladyofthelake.com/alpha 



  

 

Mass Intentions   
beginning Monday, August 7th    

 

Monday  -  8:00am     
Communion Service  
 

Tuesday  -  6:30pm     
Communion Service 
 

Wednesday  -  8:00am     
Communion Service 
 

Thursday - 8:00am 
Communion Service  
 

Friday  -  8:00am     
Communion Service 
 

Saturday  -  5:00pm     
Theresa & Jerry Kohman   
 

Sunday  
8:30am    Edward Hejna 
10:30am  Parish  
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Calendar for the Week of August 6th, 2017 
 

Monday - August 7th 
7:00pm Boy Scouts Meeting - School Cafeteria  
Tuesday - August 8th  
8:30am Eucharistic Adoration - John Paul II Chapel 
7:00pm Knights of Columbus Meeting - Fireside Rm. 
Thursday - August 10th 
8:30am Eucharistic Adoration - John Paul II Chapel 
9:00am Communion Ministry at LMS - Joy  
6:00pm Liturgy Committee Mtg. - Church Library 
Sunday - August 13th 
12:00pm OLL Summer Potluck Picnic - Surfside Beach 

Rosary Intention: 
 

Open Ourselves to 

Jesus’ Risen Glory 

Scripture Readings  
for August 13th

 
19th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

  Reading 1     1 Kings 19:9a,  
  11-13a  
 

  Reading 2     Romans 9:1-5    
 

  Gospel           Matthew 14:22-33 
 

Visit usccb.org/bible/readings  
for the daily readings.  

Assumption of the  
Blessed Virgin Mary 

 

Tuesday, August 15th 
 

Masses:   9:00am  •  6:30pm 

We will have a Communion Service at 6:30pm on: 
Tuesday, August 8th.  
 

We will have 8:00am Communion Services, instead of 
Mass, on the following dates: 
 

Wednesday, August 9th Wednesday, August 16th   
Thursday, August 10th Thursday, August 17th  

Friday, August 11th   Wednesday, August 18th  
 

Confessions will not be heard on August 8th.  
 

Masses at Local Churches:   
 

Immaculate Conception, Watertown:  
8:00am Mass Tuesday through Friday 
 

St. John the Baptist, Excelsior:  
Tues, Aug. 8th:  5:30pm Wed, Aug. 16th:  8:00am 
Wed, Aug. 9th:  8:00am  Thurs, Aug. 17th:  8:00am 
Thurs, Aug. 10th:  8:00am Fri, Aug. 18th:  9:00am 
Fri, Aug. 11th:  9:00am  

Fr. Robert Hazel is visiting our parish next weekend to 
speak at all the Masses on behalf of Cross Catholic   
Outreach, which was founded to create a meaningful link 
between parishes in America and the priests and nuns 
working in the Church overseas in the Caribbean, Africa, 
Asia, and Central & South America.  

The Westonka Food Shelf 
needs your gently used  

paper grocery bags.  
Please drop them in the  

food shelf baskets by the 
Church exits. Thanks!  

Silent Auction Update!  
 

We are accepting donations.  
You can help us out with donations of all kinds!  

 

Gift Certificates  •  Tickets  •  Services  •  Condos   
Items for the House, Yard, Garage or Cabin 

Items for Kids, Pets, or the Entire Family  
 

If you have any other ideas, let us know! 
 

Call, text or email Jackie or Terry Byrnes   
612.804.4390  •  jkeb52@yahoo.com 
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Pastoral Ministry 

West Suburban Grief Coalition  
Meets at Trinity Lutheran Church 
2060 Seventh Avenue North (County Road 6) 
Long Lake  •  952.473.8577 
The group meets on Thursdays from 4:30 - 6:00pm. 
 

Aug. 10th:  Grief - What Helps/What Hurts 
Aug. 17th:  Am I Going Crazy?  
Aug. 24th:  Hope After Suicide Death 
Aug. 31st:  Small Group Sharing  
 

Welcome the Disciples: The Liturgy Committee is looking 
for a Coordinator for the Greeter ministry. The role of the 
Coordinator is to help with the communication and the  
recruitment of additional greeters. If interested, please  
contact Sr. Carrie. Thanks! 
 

About Images Used in the Liturgy    Images in painting or sculpture, as well as tapestries, cloth hangings, 
banners, and other permanent or seasonal decorations, should be introduced into the liturgical space upon 
consultation with an art consultant. Like the furniture and other objects used in worship, they become 
part of the environment and are subject to its criteria of quality and appropriateness. In addition, their  
appropriateness must take into account the current renewed emphasis on the action of the assembly.  
If instead of serving and aiding that action, they threaten it or compete with it, then they are unsuitable. 
(Environment and Art in Catholic Worship)  OLL is very blessed to have Dawn Hebig as our art consultant. 

We pray for those in need. Please keep 
the following individuals in your prayers:  

  Chris A.  Dolores Kelly 
  Laura Andersen Marilyn Nelson 
  Al Blackwell  Andra Olson 
  Bob Blake  Maddie Poranski 
  Dan Entinger  Bobby Reil 
  Kathy Gnitka  Adam Richardt 
  Barbara Ann Johnson   Mike Schulz 

 

We pray for those in the Military:  
  Travis B.  Freddie M. Darrell V.  
  Nicholas J. Nicholas R.   

Mark your calendars!!   
Our Lady of the Lake’s 38th Annual  

I N C R E D I B L E  F E S T I VA L   
 

New Dates, New Carnival, Same Fun For All!  
 

September 22nd, 23rd & 24th, 2017  
 

Raffle Tickets  Our Parish Community needs your support! The        
Incredible Festival Raffle is a significant part of the overall success of 
the Festival. Parishioners are asked to buy/sell raffle tickets to help 
provide for many of the programs within our Church (including Faith 
Formation, Liturgy Services, Music Programs, and Catholic Education). 
Please pick up your tickets at the back of the Church and support your 
Parish by selling or buying as many tickets as you can. In accordance 
with the State of Minnesota Statutes, please remember to return all 
tickets, both sold and unsold, by the time of the drawing on Sept. 24th.  

 

TICKETS  •  $5 each  -  Drawing:  September 24th  •  4:00pm 
 

1st Prize - $5,000 Cash!   •   2nd Prize - $500 Cash!   •   3rd Prize - $300 Cash!   •   Ten $100 Cash Prizes! 
 

STELLAR SELLERS 
Buy or sell 80 Raffle Tickets ($400) and you will receive: 

1.) Two ads in the local newspaper listing your support for the Parish. (Can be anonymous.) 
2.) Your business’s website linked from the Incredible Festival website home page. 

3.) Your Name/Business on the “special” poster in the PACE Center up to the date of the Festival. 
4.) Your Name/Business in a flyer each week in the bulletin up to the date of the Festival &  1 week after. 

5.) Your Name/Business posted at the Raffle Booth during the Festival.  
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Faith Formation 

Sign up soon for the OLL Summer Potluck Picnic at Surfside Park on Sunday, August 13th! For more infor-
mation and to RSVP, please visit our website at ourladyofthelake.com/OLLpicnic. Questions? Contact 
Kathy at 952.472.8202. 
 

Faith Formation Classes will begin in September! Registration forms are available in the Church Office or 
you can register online at ourladyofthelake.com/formation-classes.  
 

Want to learn more about your Catholic faith? Like working with kids? Consider helping as a catechist or 
assistant during Faith Formation Classes. The best way to learn is to teach! You don’t need to have a child 
in the program to help. For more information, contact Kathy at khejna@ourladyofthelake.com.  

FORMED    •   Online Catholic Resource                     Parish Code: P Y W Y W J 
The following resources are suggested for the month of August: 

Aug. 1st - St. Alphonsus Ligouri  
Study:  YDisciple: Called  
Study:  Divine Mercy, Episode 2: Behold, This Heart  
 

Aug. 4th - St. John Vianney 
Study:  Symbolon: Living the Faith,  
  Session 4: Renance & Anointing of the Sick  
Read:  The Cure d’Ars Today 
 

Aug. 5th - Dedication of St. Mary Major 
Watch:  Jubilee: 700 Years Seeking Forgiveness   
 

Aug. 6th - Feast of the Transfiguration of the Lord 
Study:  Lectio: Peter,  
 Session 6: In the Shadow of the Galilean  
Study:  Symbolon: Knowing the Faith,  
  Session 5: Who is Jesus?  
Listen:  Who Do You Say That I Am?   

Aug. 8th - St. Dominic 
Study:  From Nothing to Cosmos    
 

Aug. 9th - St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross  
     (Edith Stein) 
Study:  YDisciple: The Church  
Aug. 10th - St. Philomena 
Listen:  St. Philomena  
 

Aug. 11th - St. Clare, Virgin  
Watch:  Clare and Francis  
Watch:  Francis: The Knight of Assisi  
Listen:  St. Francis of Assisi  
 

Aug. 14th - St. Maximilian Kolbe  
Study:  Divine Mercy, Episode 9: Mary’s Knight  
Watch:  Life for Life  

Grief Support Group Beginning Thursday, August 17th, a new Support Group will be started to help 
those who have lost a loved one. Since we all deal with grief in different ways and at different times, it 
can be good to share these experiences with others who can provide support and encouragement. Even 
though the grief doesn’t go away, it is comforting to know that you do not have to deal with this alone. 
The Group will meet on the third Thursday of each month, beginning on August 17th, at 1:30pm in the 
Library in the back of Church. If you have any questions, please contact Carla at 952.472.8204 or 
clabore@ourladyofthelake.com.  

RCIA  Mark your calendars for September 28th - the beginning of the new RCIA session! This program is 
for anyone who has not completed the Catholic Church’s initiation sacraments (Baptism, Confirmation, or 
First Communion). Do you know someone who hasn’t received their First Communion or Confirmation? 
Do you have a friend, neighbor, or relative who may be interested in learning more about the Catholic 
faith? The first part of this program is called “Inquiry,” i.e. ask your questions and see if this is something 
that might work for you. Come and learn about the depth and richness of the Catholic faith! For more   
information, please contact Carla at 952.472.8204 or clabore@ourladyofthelake.com.  

Theresa Rider, our Youth Minister, will be leaving Our Lady of the Lake Church to teach Middle School 
Religion at Blessed Trinity School in Richfield. We are all sorry to see her leave OLL. She has been a       
tremendous asset here! We wish her continued success at her new position!  
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Di s c i p l e sh ip  …  Fa i t h  I n  Ac t i on  

Stewardship Thought 
 

“And he was transfigured before them; his face shone like the sun  
and his clothes became white as light.”   - Matthew 17:2 

 

Just as the moon reflects the light of the sun, we should reflect Christ’s light to the world. When we    
receive the Eucharist, the body and blood of Jesus, we are called to be supernatural to reflect His love, 
mercy, and forgiveness to others. When we are grateful for all that God has given us, generosity flows 
through us because we are made in God’s image.    

 

        Actuals  Requirements 
 

July 29th & 30th,  2017     $ 8,685      $12,480   

Fiscal YTD (07/01/17 to present)                           $68,829      $62,400 

  Westonka Food Shelf  •  952.472.5599   
Hours: Monday, Tuesday & Thursday: 9:30am - Noon & 1:00pm - 3:00pm 
Wednesday:  9:30am - Noon & 6:00pm - 8:00pm  •  Friday:  9:30am - Noon  •  Saturday:  10:00am - Noon 

Thank you to the wonderful volunteers who organized the Incredible Festival Raffle 
Tickets for distribution in the back of Church. We appreciate you spending part of your 
morning to help us with this project. The Incredible Festival requires many volunteers. 
Many of the volunteers, like this group of volunteers, are working behind the scenes 
before the Incredible Festival even begins. Thank you for helping to make the Incredi-
ble Festival a success! We couldn’t do it without all of you! 

Did You Know??  Weekly tidbit of useful information you might not otherwise know about…  
 

Here’s a quick and efficient way to get news and information from OLL!  
 

Did you know our Church has more than just one long weekly email as a means to keep you informed?  
 

We are a very busy and vibrant parish thanks to all of our Parishioners and our wonderful Pastor.  There-
fore,  we have a lot of information to share with you!  
 

• Do you find it hard to digest all of the information in our Church bulletin or our weekly eBulletin 
email but still want to stay informed?  

 

• Do you feel like you’re missing information if you don’t peruse our webpage frequently enough?  
 

• Ever find yourself wishing you could get one very short-and-sweet email or text each day with a quick 
bit of information from the bulletin?  

 

We have an option for you! Login to your Flocknote account to join the group “OLL Daily News and        
Announcements” for a quick 20-second read each morning and you can stay up-to-date with very little 
effort or time needed! 
 

Not sure how to do this? Need some help? Check out the How-to Video options on our website’s How-to 
page - ourladyofthelake.com/howtovideos - or contact Pam in the Church Office at 952.472.8209 or 
pvogt@ourladyofthelake.com for assistance!  

The Knights of Columbus will hold a General Meeting on  
Tuesday, August 8th, from 7:00 to 8:30pm in the Fireside Room. 



  

 

Church Office Hours 
Mon. - Thurs.  8:30am - 5:00pm (Closed 12 -1pm) 

Fri.  Closed  
Sun.  8:00am - 12:00pm 

 

School Office Hours 
AUGUST:  Mon. - Thurs.:  8:00am - 2:00pm 

Please support our advertisers.  
Because of them, the printing of the  

bulletin is possible. This week we feature:   
 

DONNER COMPANIES 

DLC 
LASER, MANUFACTURING, 
& FABRICATION EXPERTS 

NEW ULM, MINNESOTA  Å  507-359-8050 
www.donnercompanies.com 

 

A-1  

Minnetonka  

Rental 
 

952-471-9700 
 

3607 Shoreline Dr. 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

Mass Schedule 
Weekends 
Saturday  5:00pm   •   Sunday  8:30am & 10:30am  
 

Weekdays 
Mon.  8:00am Communion Service (Small Chapel)  
Tues.  6:30pm (Church) 
Wed.  8:00am (Small Chapel) 
Thurs. & Fri.    8:00am (Small Chapel) 
 

Confessions  Tuesdays 6:00 - 6:30pm,  
Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm and by appointment. 
 

Rosary  Everyone is welcome to join us in the 
Church to pray the Rosary 25 minutes before  
the weekday and weekend Masses. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration is held in the John Paul II 
Chapel on Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 8:30am  
to 10:00pm, and on First Fridays of the month 
following the morning Mass until 8:00pm.   
Please join us for this rewarding experience! 

Parish Phone Numbers  952.472.1284  
Pastor, Fr. Tony O’Neill ... 952.472.1284 ext. 8207 
Deacon, Dcn. Del Wilkinson … 952.472.8210 
Parish Administrator, Rhonda Eurich ... 952.472.8201 
Pastoral Minister, Sr. Carrie Link ... 952.472.8205 
Parish Nurses, Stacy Hoh … 952.240.6063 
                   Annette Parker ...651.206.7282 
Maintenance Director, Roger Koch … 952.472.8203 
Church Secretary, Dana Barrett … 952.472.8200 
Administrative Assistant, Char Nee … 952.472.8206 
Communications Director, Pam Vogt … 952.472.8209 
Youth & Family Faith Formation Coordinator, 
Kathy Hejna … 952.472.8202 
Adult Faith Formation Coordinator,  
Carla LaBore … 952.472.8204 
Youth Minister, Theresa Rider … 952.472.8208 
Music Director, Courtney Young … 952.472.8211 
 

New School Phone Number 952.472.8228  
School Principal, Becky Kennedy … 952.472.8229 
School Secretary, Carol Franck … 952.472.8251 
 

Fax … 952.472.1216 
 

Church Staff e-mails are first letter of first name,  
followed by last name @ourladyofthelake.com 
Example:  reurich@ourladyofthelake.com 
 

School Staff e-mails are first letter of first name,  
followed by last name @schoololl.com 
Example: bkennedy@schoololl.com 

6 

Marriage   To confirm a wedding,  
please contact Fr. Tony at least 8 months  
before planning to marry. 
 

Baptism   Please contact Carla LaBore,  
Coordinator of Adult Faith Formation, for  
baptismal information at 952.472.8204.  

OLL Church is hosting a Collection 
Box for the Western Communities 
Action Network’s (WeCAN) Ready 
to Learn Program. New school       
supplies for students in Grades K-12 
are being collected through          
August 15th. Items most needed 
are: Backpacks (large size), Pocket 
Folders, Glue Sticks, Art Sketch Books,  
Composition Notebooks, Fiskars brand Scissors 
(5” & 7”), WIDE Lined Spiral Notebooks, Flair/Felt 
Black Markers, and Dry Erase Markers. For a 
complete list of the supplies needed, please visit 
wecanmn.org. For more information, please  
contact WeCAN at 952.472.0742. Thank you! 

PennyWise News PennyWise is currently 
closed. Check our signs for the re-opening date, 
but we’re planning on Tuesday, Aug. 22nd. We’ll 
be closed Labor Day weekend, beginning Friday, 
Sept. 1st, and re-open on Tuesday, Sept. 5th.  
 

Donations accepted during store hours only. 
PennyWise is unable to accept baby strollers, 
cribs, and car seats, and electronics such as TVs 
and computers/computer accessories.  
 

Questions? Call PennyWise at 952.472.1773     
during store hours, or the Church Office.  



  

 

 
 

A Message from Seminarian Ryan Black 
 
I’m 25 years old and I’m about to begin my fifth year of seminary formation for the priest-
hood. I come from a small town called Port Glasgow, west of the biggest city in Scotland. 
The town belongs to the Diocese of Paisley, which is the smallest of the eight dioceses in 
Scotland (it’s also the diocese to which Fr. Tony’s parents belong). 
 

I live at the Pontifical Scots College in Rome. It was founded in 1600 as a place for Catholic 
education at a time when it was illegal to receive this at home in Scotland. Sixteen years  
later, inspired by the account of the martyrdom of Saint John Ogilvie that had taken place  
in Glasgow one year earlier, the sixteen students of the College took the ‘Mission Oath’, 
promising to return to Scotland as priests. Thus, the Scots College became a seminary. 
 

I studied philosophy at the Pontifical University of St. Thomas Aquinas for two years. Then, 
in 2015, I began studying for a degree in sacred theology (STB) at the famous Pontifical 
Gregorian University. God willing, I’ll earn my degree next year. 
 

Before I entered the seminary, I studied Naval Architecture with Ocean Engineering at 
Strathclyde University in Glasgow (and I hated it). I was also a DJ for eight years and a  
radio presenter for five years. I’ve managed to stay involved in the world of music and  
journalism by working at Vatican Radio. My job there has been to bring Catholic news  
from Scotland to a global audience. 
 

Certainly, a real highlight of my time in seminary so far was the Easter Vigil this year;  
the Scots College community was privileged to be asked to serve for the Holy Father at  
St. Peter’s Basilica in the Vatican. As you might imagine, I am not shy about showing  
pictures of my encounter with Pope Francis to anyone who asks! 
 

My bishop wants his seminarians to get experiences of the Universal Church. One of the 
best ways to do this is to take part in a pastoral placement in another country. To that end,  
I am delighted to have been welcomed into your community here in Mound. Having spent 
one week here already, I’ll now spend two weeks in Edina at Our Lady of Grace parish 
 before returning to Our Lady of the Lake for two more weeks. 
 
I apologize in advance if you meet me and can’t understand a word I’m saying! I’ll try my 
best to slow things down a ‘wee’ bit… 
 
Thanks for having me. God bless. 
 
Seminarian Ryan Black, Diocese of Paisley, Scotland  


